
Some areas of the historic Bundaleer Forest remain closed to visitors, 
following a bushfire event during January 2013. 

Some closures remain in place.

Unstable pine and native tree species present a potential risk to public safety, 
leading to closure across some areas of plantation, native forest and parts of the 
Heysen Trail. 
Some sections of 
forest have been 
reopened, such as 
the well known New 
Campbell Hill lookout 
which is accessible on 
foot, via Neindorf Road.

Please refer to the 
map adjacent and 	
local signage for more 
information on forest 
closures still in place.

For their own safety, 
visitors must not enter 
affected forest areas, 
which remain closed 
until further notice.
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